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Minutes for the Meeting of Monday, July 8th,  2013 @ 7:00 pm 

	Members Present:
	Members Absent:

	Carissa Brown
	Mandi Calati

	Leigha Compson
	Morgan Kehoe

	Patricia Eary
	City of CS Representative 

	Stephanie Morris - CHAIR
	Courtland Representative

	Sally Smith
	

	Mark Tabor
	

	Shannon Vanderhyde
	

	Betty VanderWal
	

	
	


1) The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Stephanie Morris, chair
2) The agenda was approved as motioned by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Patricia Eary.  Aye all – motion carried. 
3) Correspondence
a. MRPA membership options were discussed and the board considered upgrading the membership to gain access to extra benefits such as mobile web functionality.  The decision is to proceed with the lower level membership that we’ve maintained in the past ($115.00) and evaluate options to upgrade mid-year if desired, but at this time, we are not ready to utilize some of the added benefits (i.e., the website development is still in progress).
b. The auditor will be visiting next week, which costs $2300.  Carissa Brown agreed to complete the auditor’s questionnaire.

c. It was noted by Carissa Brown that Jerry Davis, the treasurer of Courtland Township passed away.
4) Public Comments: None
5) Nomination and Election of Officers for 2012-2013

a) The board discussed the concern that Mandi Calati has not attended a meeting since December, 2012 and has not responded to attempts to reach her regarding her involvement.  Based on the board’s review of section 4.5 bylaws, the board agreed to make a recommendation to the city to have her removed from the board and a replacement identified as motioned by Patricia Eary and supported by Stephanie Morris. Aye all – motion carried.

b) Leigha Compson had previously discussed with the director a desire to step down from the secretary position after serving multiple terms.  Mark Tabor and Morgan Kehoe were nominated to replace her in the secretary position.  A motion was made to make Morgan Kehoe the secretary.  Aye all – motion carried. 

c) The board agreed that all other officer positions will remain with no changes: Stephanie Morris, chair; Shannon Vanderhyde, vice-chair; Carissa Brown, treasurer.
6) Consent Agenda: The consent agenda was motioned to be approved with the change (changing the date from May 6th to June 3) as motioned by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Leigha Compson.  Aye all – motion carried.  
a. Approval of Minutes from the Regular Meeting of Monday, June 3, 2013
b. Approve Financial/Banking Statements: A request was made to include the financial source of income and a memo on expenses.  The director will be following up about options to include additional detail.
c. Approve Tax Filings (941 Deposit, Quarterly 941 Report, Quarterly State of Mich Payment)
d. Approve Payment of Final Bills for  June 2013 with the addition of an $84.00 check for Jackie Bernhardt
e. Approve Payment of July 2013 Bills: A concern was raised that some individuals have uncashed checks that are dated more than 90 days in the past.  The director will be following up to see about stamping the checks with a ‘void after 90 days’ message.
7) Informational and Discussion Items
a. Director’s Monthly Report
1. Annual Audit:  The auditor will be coming next week and preliminary reports will be available in August.  
2. Summer Camps  -added Soccer!  Proceeds of $1800.00 total across five camps was realized in June.  Boys basketball and track camps had  slightly lower numbers than past years, but tennis camp numbers were increased.  81 students are enrolled in math/literacy camps
3. Bus Trips: only two signed up for the quilt trip and no one has signed up for the zip line or zoo day.  Fourteen have signed up for the Tigers game, but we need 25.  The board discussed exploring the possibility of doing trips on our own in the future to see if we can reduce costs.
4. Sponsorships for Concerts and Door Prizes:  We had a good amount of door prizes for the June concert.  Metron has approached us as they are interested in providing volunteer staff for the concernts.  
5. Technology Update: The website draft was reviewed and extensive discussion took place regarding the logo change.  The board requests that the website developers propose an alternate logo that does not show a river and then if it is not suitable, to consider posting photos instead.  The director will also following up to see if the logo section of the website is something she is able to change in the future.  
6. CSPS Update: Coordinating the building security continues to be a challenge.
b. Other 
7) Action Items
a. Approve Concussion Policy Shannon Vanderhyde made a motion to accept the concussion policy as supported by Betty VanderWal.  Aye all – motion carried.
b. Approve Concussion Form for Participants: : The board agreed to use the consolidated version of the policy form that the director developed with revisions to some minor errors (e.g., typos, larger signature line, etc.).  The director will also be adding a reference to the source data of the form and the intention is to keep the full form on file for all programs for all participants to err on the conservative side.  Extra copies of the policy will be made available at registration tables and online.  A motion was made to accept the participant form with the changes the director noted based on board feedback as motioned by Shannon Vanderhyde and supported by Stephanie Morris.  Aye all – motion carried.
8) Confirm Next Meeting Date of  Monday, August 5th 2013 @ 7:00pm
9) Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 9:43pm as motioned by Betty Vanderwal and supported by Shannon Vanderhyde.  All all – motion carried.  
